
 

WORK SESSION 

06/07/2021 [07:00 PM-08:00 PM] 

WORK SESSION ZOOM 

1.  Pledge of Allegiance 
  

  Mr. Karl began the meeting at 7:00 pm with the pledge to the flag. 

2.  Roll Call 
  

  

Members in attendance included Steve Karl (President), Randy Gale (Vice President), Neil Connelly, Melanie 
Gurgiolo, Laurie Kennedy, Greg Lamay, Bob Latham, Geoffrey McInroy, Art Pursel Jr., Dan Serfass (Superintendent), 
and Tina Darchicourt (Secretary). 

A list of community members in attendance is attached. 

3.  Superintendent's Remarks (Mr. Serfass) 
  

  

Mr. Serfass reported that the baseball team won the state playoffs with a score of 4 to 1 and will proceed to states.  

The end of the school year activities are going strong as are the balance of our educational processes. It is hard to 
believe that the last student school day is next Thursday. What a year it has been. We greatly appreciate the 
flexibility, grace and support of our Camp Hill families. Further, I believe we all appreciate the same of our faculty, 
staff, and administration.  
 
Extensive planning and committee work has been underway for some time regarding the District’s intent to open 
school year 2021-2022 with a five day a week in-person model as stated in the Board approved Unity statement in 
April.  
 
Along with the in-person offering, we have reviewed various options for a distance learning, on demand remote 
option that we consider best for our students.  
 
While all parents and families are certainly invited, we will be presenting our plan primarily focused on the remote 
option to families who are interested for their children to learn off campus next school year. The forum will be held 
in-person in Sutliff Family Auditorium at 6pm tomorrow evening and live streamed via zoom. Zoom registration is 
required and available on the district’s website. Invitations have been sent out to all of our families.  
 
On Friday of this past week, Pennsylvania Department of Education released information specific to the American 
Rescue Plan Elementary and Secondary School Emergency Relief Fund or more commonly known as ARP ESSER 
Funds. As you recall, Camp Hill School District’s allocation of these funds is over $1.8 million dollars.  

 
This theory of action for implementation of the ARP ESSER funding includes information on the allowable uses and 
additional requirements tied to the use of this federally sponsored funding.  

 
Most significant is the Pennsylvania and the United States Departments of Education requirement to develop a Safe 
Return to In-person Instruction Plan, also referred to as a Health and Safety Plan. These plans are different then the 
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plans that we are currently operating under. A template has been provided by the state and is somewhat 
customizable to the local educational agency. Although our administrative team has been reviewing our current 
plan and considering revisions, districts are awaiting updated guidance from the CDC, DoH and PDE as it relates to 
best practices for mitigation of communicable virus’ for next school year.  
 
As more information becomes available in the near term, I will be sharing it with the applicable committees and the 
board at large as we proceed with this mandated process.  

Our intent is to open the 2021-2022 school year with a 5 day in person model. Tomorrow there is a Parent Forum at 
Sutliff Auditorium at 6:00 pm. It will also be available live via Zoom. We will cover our plan for in person but the 
forum will focus on our remote option.  

4.  Lebanon Valley College Affiliation Agreement (Mr. Serfass) 
  

  

Mr. Serfass reported that this is a new affiliation agreement with Lebanon Valley College for the purpose of placing 
speech-language pathology students in our schools for clinical experiences. There is no budgetary impact.  

If they want to send a student to our schools, we would check with our therapists to see what their availability is to 
see if we can place the student.  

5.  Wrestling Team Trip (Mr. Serfass) 
  

  

Coach Gallaher would like to take the wrestling team to Florida to take part in the Jerry Mita Tournament, which is 
January 14 and 15, 2022. They would travel by air, leaving January 13 and returning January 16, missing two 
instructional days. They attended in 2020 and had a very good experience. In 2020, the team placed 4th out of 32 
teams and were the smallest school participating.  

A sponsor has donated $10,000 for this trip.  This sponsor is not local, but someone who saw our team at the 
tournament in 2020 and feels we should participate. The board discussed appropriately thanking the sponsor. 
There is no cost to the district.  

The athlete’s eligibility is based on PIAA eligibility. They will be able to take schoolwork with them as they will be 
missing 2 days of school. 

6.  Board Meeting Date Changes (Mr. Serfass) 
  

  

The Health and Safety Plan that is required by the PA Department of Education (PDE) for ESSER funding eligibility 
needs to be approved by July 30, 2021. It is requested that we schedule a combined Work Session and Board 
Meeting on Monday, July 12, 2021. This will allow time for the district to make sure the plan includes the most up-
to-date information and guidance. Other business may also be included in this meeting.  

There is a request to change the September 2021 Work Session meeting from Monday, September 13, 2021 to 
Wednesday, September 8, 2021. The request was made due to the facts that several board members will be 
attending Camp Canadensis on September 13 and Labor Day on September 6.   

The board discussed that the new Health and Safety plan will most likely be a shorter version of the current plan 
and that the approach from the PDE is to keep students in school. This is in line with our Unity Statement. There 
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should be more information from PDE by the end of the month. There was an addendum from PDE that if a 
governing body doesn’t meet before July 31, they can submit an unapproved plan until the board meets and 
approves it. The intent of having both the Work Session and the Board Meeting on July 12 is to have a plan that can 
be voted on that evening. If possible, the proposed plan will be on the district website for review before the 
scheduled meeting.   

7.  DAO Address Change (Mr. Serfass) 
  

  
Mr. Serfass explained that PDE requires approval of the new address of the District Administration Office (DAO) to 
update the Education Names and Addresses (EdNA) system. The DAO is moving from 2627 Chestnut Street, Camp 
Hill, PA 17011 to 418 South 24th Street, Camp Hill, PA 17011 which is next to Hoover Elementary School.  

8.  2021-22 Dental Examiner's Contract (Mr. Serfass) 
  

  

Mr. Serfass reported that this contract with Dr. Dan Alleman is the same as the current year’s contract. Due to 
COVID, there were no state-mandated exams provided to students this year. Eight state-mandated exams were 
provided during the 2018-2019 school year and three were provided during the 2019-2020 school year. The cost is 
$5.00 per exam which is the same as the 2020-2021 school year.  

9.  2021-22 Medical Examiner's Contract (Mr. Serfass) 
  

  

Mr. Serfass reported that this contract with Dr. Dana Setzer is the same as the current year’s contract. The Medical 
Examiner provides physical exams for students in grades Kindergarten, 6, and 11 who were not seen by a private 
physician. There were no mandated exams performed this year due to COVID. Five state-mandated exams were 
provided during the 2018-2019 school year and one was provided during the 2019-2020 school year. Dr. Setzer will 
be paid $3,000 and an additional $10 per exam. She is available for consultation which is included in the cost. The 
nurses have used her as a consultant.   

10.  2021-22 Churches Affiliated Child Care Agreement (Mr. Serfass) 
  

  
Mr. Serfass explained that this is a renewal of the agreement for before and after school child care services at 
Hoover and Eisenhower. The contract is the same as the current year’s contract. This service has been beneficial to 
our students and families. There is no cost to the district.   

11.  Contract for Counseling Services with Laurel Life (Mrs. Quigley-Jones & Dr. 
Rice) 
  

  

Mrs. Quigley-Jones reported that Laurel Life has been providing counselling services to us. Due to COVID and some 
losses due to being a non-profit, they asked us to enter into a shared funding agreement for one school year. It 
would guarantee our students would have a licensed therapist one day a week on-site at our schools. If there would 
not be a full caseload of students needing services on any specific day, the therapist would conduct small group 
counseling. Laurel Life will reimburse CHSD after the students’ insurance pays Laurel Life. The cost to us would be 
between $8,500 and $14,000. Currently there is a waiting list of over 100 students and 5 of our students are on that 
list.  
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Mrs. Kennedy added that the contract was reviewed by the Curriculum Committee and the Budget and Finance 
Committee and both support the one year contract. They propose it be paid through the ESSER funds and then 
reimbursed from the insurance funds. Both Mrs. Kennedy and Mr. Connelly stated that they support the approval 
of the contract.  

12.  2021-22 CAIU Instructional Technology Coaching Agreement (Mrs. Steele) 
  

  

Mrs. Steele reported that this agreement with the CAIU is for a technology coach who will provide 30 days of 
consultation, planning, instruction, training, and resources for our elementary classrooms. The coach is contracted 
for 30 days and works with the Principals to schedule those days. The budget impact is $25,500 which is the same 
as the current year and is part of the budgeted technology funds. 

In addition, the CAIU is asking for each school district to send out a survey to their families. The collected data from 
these surveys will assist them in connection to the Connectivity Fund passed by the state in March. The survey will 
be sent out to our students’ families tomorrow, June 8, 2021.  

13.  Tuition Rates (Mrs. Darchicourt) 
  

  

Mrs. Darchicourt reported that the state provides us with a tuition rate calculation based on the prior year’s actual 
expenditures. The 2020-2021 tuition rate is based on the 2019-2020 Annual Financial Report. We are asking the 
board to approve the state calculated 2020-2021 tuition rates which will then be used to estimate tuition billings 
for the 2021-2022 school year. The elementary rate is $13,393.16 which is an increase of $1,414.05 over the 2019-
2020 rate. The secondary rate is $13,146.40, which is an increase of $904.75 over the 2019-2020 rate.  

There were three tuition students that were grandfathered. They have been billed based on the 2019-2020 rate and 
will be billed for the adjusted rate once we have board approval of these rates. Due to COVID, we did not allow any 
new tuition students this current year. 

Mr. Lamay asked if the school district had the authority to waive part of the tuition. Mrs. Darchicourt responded 
that it would be a question for the solicitor since the rates are set by PDE.   

14.  2021-22 Budget Update (Mrs. Darchicourt) 
  

  

Mrs. Darchicourt presented an update to the budget with a slight change, but the end result is still the same as 
presented in May.   

Mrs. Kenney reported that they did not come to a consensus to support the 3.5% index increase in the Budget and 
Finance Committee meeting. The board did agree generally to increase to up to half of the index to support the 
increase in our debt financing. We do have healthy reserves. It’s been a tough year for many and according to the 
articles she read, the public schools have received most of the emergency funds this year. She would propose an 
increase somewhere between 1.7% and 3.5%.  

Mr. Gale expressed concern about the deficit if we do not raise the taxes. He proposes the district takes the Act 1 
index. If it’s not taken now, it can’t be made up next year. He is fine with not taking the exemptions.   

Mr. Latham asked if the slide includes the ESSER funds. Mrs. Darchicourt responded that it does include those 
funds. Mr. Latham confirmed that even with the ESSER money, the deficits are what is presented on the slides and 
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if they approve the 3.5% without exceptions, the deficit would be $520,009.00. Mrs. Darchicourt confirmed that is 
true.   

Mr. Lamay expressed that he was not comfortable doing the max and suggested 2.7%, but definitely under 3%.  

Mr. Karl explained that the agenda for next week would include a motion that is believed to be the plan on which 
most of the board would agree. The number would be based on conversations between himself, Mrs. Darchicourt, 
Mr. Serfass, and the Budget and Finance Committee. The increases are based on future budgets. If there are 
reoccurring costs every year that we don’t support with an increase in budget, the school district will be put in a 
bad spot moving forward.  

Mr. Pursel pointed out that if cyber charter students come back to the school district, that will make a big impact on 
the school district’s financials.  

Mr. Karl responded that addressing the cyber charter situation could make a huge impact in the needs of our 
budget. At the Parent Forum tomorrow night, there will be information about what will be available for next school 
year. There has been a lot of effort from the administration to bring students back into the classroom. Our budget 
relies on that issue.  

Mr. Connelly stated that there are still families that are tentative and have uncertainty about returning. In regards 
to the tax increase, he will be looking at what the cost will be for the average household.   

15.  Surplus Items (Mrs. Darchicourt) 
  

  Mrs. Darchicourt reported that the attached list of instruments are no longer used and over 40 years old. The Horn 
Hospital has expressed interest in purchasing the instruments for parts.   

16.  Surplus Books & Materials (Ms. Chippo) 
  

  Ms. Chippo reported that the Hoover teachers and staff have been encouraged to purge items they no longer need. 
Mrs. Czarnecki presented the attached list of items no longer needed by the teachers.   

17.  Hoover Project Change Orders (Ms. Chippo) 
  

  

Ms. Chippo presented the change orders.  

The Camp Hill Borough has requested that a sidewalk be run from the current parking lot at Hoover to the corner 
down South 24th Street. This is part of an anticipated widening project on South 24th Street. It would go from where 
the dumpsters are currently to the pump stations. The cost to the district would be $3,043.35.  

The Camp Hill Borough has requested a sewer manhole which was uncovered in the middle of the storm water 
basin at Hoover Elementary. The borough requests that we elevate the top of the manhole to above the level of the 
spillway and line the inside with PVC which is typically done with a spray on application. They are requesting that 
the manhole be accessible by the borough for maintenance by their service trucks which would mean a drive up 
that is twelve feet wide and accessible only to them. This would include two concrete bollards painted with a chair 
across the access road. The cost to the district would be $33,698.32. K&W has designed the modification and has 
already run it by the Borough.  
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Mr. McInroy questioned why the borough is requiring a sidewalk that doesn’t lead anywhere. Ms. Chippo answered 
that they will be adding a sidewalk down the other direction where it makes the turn past the gardens as part of the 
widening project.    

Mrs. Kennedy questioned if we have a responsibility to do the sidewalk or if it’s an option. Ms. Chippo responded 
that we could delay putting in the sidewalk but it does need to be done.   

There is a damaged galvanized drain pipe that was found in the new loop at the end of Deanhurst Street. Neither 
the borough nor the school district were aware of this pipe. The repairs would cost $5,384.23.   

A new design was needed for a collection box and downspout at the DAO. The two existing roof drains in the 
Hoover Gym are 6 inch PVC. They do not fit in the walls as designed. The new design has them rerouted outside the 
DAO and down the rear wall. This will cost the district $6,633.01.  

The roof hatch needs to be relocated. It was to be located in the machine room of the new elevator, but now that 
would not follow code because of the location of the elevator. The hatch is now to be located over the new 
electrical room. The cost to the district is $3,586.99. 

During the building of the elevator, a large amount of limestone was discovered which meant the elevator was 
shortened by eight inches. This had a ripple effect, requiring a new shorter window to be ordered due to exterior 
grade issues. The wall modifications and new glass for the window will cost $1,923.52.  

The total of all of these change orders is $52,269.41. The amount left in the contingency fund after the change 
orders would be $7,281.88.   

Mr. Karl asked about the status of the project and the contingency fund. Ms. Chippo responded that a good portion 
of the driveway is complete, the playground is complete, the DAO is moving along. There are some things that need 
done such as the bathrooms in Hoover and the flooring. There was some asbestos found that needs to be 
remediated but that does not come from the DAO budget. Mr. Lamay added that the project is at the point where 
we would have seen most unforeseen items. Most of these items in the change orders were identified months ago, 
but we are now seeing the final dollar amount.  

Mr. Gale asked if there could be allowances from the design people as they designed the roof hatch that is against 
code and the drainpipes design problems that should have been picked up in the design phase. 

Mr. Lamay explained that at the end of a project, there is a certain percentage of errors and omissions and that is 
being tracked. If it rises to the level of exceeding the acceptable threshold, then perhaps we can be reimbursed. 
Change orders are part of the industry.  

Mr. Karl suggested having a discussion with the Borough Manager about possibly delaying the addition of the 
sidewalk. Ms. Chippo responded that she believes they would be fine if we delayed the installation of that 
sidewalk.    

18.  Public Session for Comment 
  

  
We ask anyone who wants a response to their comment or question to email the Superintendent or the entire 
school board and Superintendent. Include your phone number in the email. Our goal is to reach out within 48 
hours. If we do not have an answer by then, you will be assigned a contact to address your question.  
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Dave Latorre, 443 Arlington Road, stated that he hopes the board considers allowing teachers to give mask breaks 
to students this week as it is hot.  

  

19.  Adjournment 
  

  The meeting was adjourned at 8:25 pm. 

 


